REPUBLIC OF KENYA



COUNTY GOVERNMENT OF KIRINYAGA P.O. BOX 260 - 10304, KUTUS.

DEPARTMENT OF MEDICAL SERVICES, PUBLIC HEALTH AND SANITATION

OPEN TENDER

FOR

TENDER FOR SUPPLY, DELIVERY, INSTALLATION AND TESTING OF INTENSIVE CARE UNIT(ICU) BEDS EQUIP-MENT TO KERUGOYA REFERRAL HOSPITAL

TENDER NEGOTIATION NO: 821835-2020/2021

(Reserved for AGPO-WOMEN)

CLOSING DATE: MONDAY 26TH OCTOBER, 2020 AT 11.00AM

Page 1 of 59

Table of Contents

SECTION I - INVITATION TO TENDER
SECTION II- INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERER
SECTION III - TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS
SECTION IV- GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT
SECTION V - SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT
SECTION VI- SCHEDULE OF REQUIREMENTS
SECTION VII- PRICE SCHEDULE
SECTION VIII-STANDARD FORMS
STANDARD FORMS 48 -

SECTION I - INVITATION TO TENDER

TENDER NEGOTIATION NO: 821835-2020/2021

TENDER NAME; TENDER FOR SUPPLY, DELIVERY, INSTALLATION AND TEST-ING OF INTENSIVE CARE UNIT(ICU) BEDS AND EQUIPMENT TO KERUGOYA REFERRAL HOSPITAL

The County Government of Kirinyaga invites sealed bids from all, interested and eligible and qualified candidates of the above mentioned equipment. Interested and eligible candidates may obtain further information from and in-

spect the tender documents at Director Supply Chain Management Office, 1st Floor, Kirinyaga County Headquarters, Kutus during normal working hours.

A complete set of tender documents may be obtained by interested bidders from the Public Procurement Information Portal website http://tenders.go.ke or the County website www.kirinyaga.go.ke. Bidders who download the documents from the website MUST forward their particulars (Name, contacts, physical address and the tender no./ description) immediately to procurement@kirinyaga.go.ke for recording and any further clarifications or addendums.

Tender must be accompanied by duly Filled, Signed and Stamped Tender Securing Declaration Form.

Prices quoted should be inclusive of all taxes and delivery charges, must be expressed in Kenya shillings and shall remain valid for a period of 120 days from the closing date of the tender.

Tenderers shall ensure that the submitted bid (documents) is (are) serialized/paginated, well bound and intact i.e. (each page in the submitted bid shall have serial identification).

Tenders will be opened immediately thereafter in the presence of the bidders or their representatives who choose to attend the opening at The County Headquarters, 3rd Floor, Conference Room.

Late bids **SHALL NOT** be accepted.

HEAD, SUPPLY CHAIN MANAGEMENT FOR: COUNTY SECRETARY

SECTION II

- INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERERS

2.1	Eligible Tenderers	- 3 -
2.2	Cost of Tendering	- 3 -
2.3	PRE-BIDDING MEETING	- 3 -
2.4	Contents of tender documents	- 4 -
2.5	Clarification of Documents	- 5 -
2.6	Amendment of documents	- 5 -
2.7	Language of tender	- 5 -
2.8	Documents Comprising the Tender	- 6 -
2.9	Forms of Tender	- 6 -
2.10	Tender Prices	- 6 -
2.11	Tender Currencies	- 7 -
2.12	Tenderers Eligibility and Qualifications	- 7 -
2.13	Tender Security	- 7 -
2.14	Validity of Tenders	- 8 -
2.15	Format and Signing of Tender	- 8 -
2.16	Deadline for Submission of Tenders	- 9 -
2.17	Modification and withdrawal of tenders	- 9 -
2.18	Opening of Tenders	-10-
2.19	Clarification of tenders	-10-
2.20	Preliminary Examination	-10-
2.21	Conversion to a single currency	-11-
2.22	Evaluation and comparison of Tenders	-11-
2.23	Preference	-11-
2.24	Contacting County Government of Kirinyaga	-11-
2.25	Award of Contract	-12-
2.26.	Notification of award	-13-
2.27.	Signing of Contract	-13-
2.28	Performance Security	-13-
2.29	Corrupt or Fraudulent Practices	-14-

SECTION II - INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERER

2.1 Eligible Tenderers

2.1.1 This Invitation for Tenders iso open to all interested and eligible and qualified candidates as described in the instructions to tenderers. Successful tenderers shall provide the services for the stipulated duration from the date of commencement (hereinafter referred to as the term) specified in the Schedule of Requirements Section VI.

2.1.2 County Government of Kirinyaga employees, committee members, board members and their relative (spouse and children) are not eligible to participate in the tender.

2.1.3 Tenderers shall provide the qualification information statement that the tenderer (including all members of a joint venture and subcontractors) is not associated, or have been associated in the past, directly or indirectly, with a firm or any of its affiliates which have been engaged by County Government of Kirinyaga to provide consulting services for the preparation of the design, specifications, and other documents to be used for the procurement of the Service under this Invitation for tenders.

2.1.4 Tenderers involved in corrupt or fraudulent practices or debarred from participating in public procurement shall not be eligible.

2.2 Eligible Goods

2.2.1 All goods to be supplied under the contract shall have their origin in eligible source countries.

2.2.2 For purposes of this clause, "origin" means the place where the goods are mined, grown, or produced. Goods are produced when, through manufacturing, processing, or substantial and major assembly of components, a commercially-recognized product results that is substantially different in basic characteristics or in purpose or utility from its components

2.2.3 The origin of goods is distinct from the nationality of the tenderer.

2.3 **Cost of Tendering**

2.3.1 The Tenderer shall bear all costs associated with the preparation and submission of its tender, and County Government of Kirinyaga, will in no case be responsible or liable for those costs, regardless of the conduct or outcome of the tendering process. 2.3.2 The price to be charged for the tender document shall not exceed **Kshs.1,000/=**

2.3.3 All firms found capable of performing the contract satisfactorily in accordance to the setprequalification criteria shall be prequalified.

2.4 **Contents of tender documents**

2.4.1 The tender document comprises of the documents listed below and addenda issued in accordance with clause 2.5 of these instructions to tenders

- (i) Invitation to Tender
- (ii) Instructions to tenderers
- (iii) General Conditions of Contract
- (iv) Special Conditions of Contract
- (v) Technical Specifications
- (vi) Schedule of requirements
- (vii) Price Schedules
- (viii) Tender Form
- (ix) Confidential Business Questionnaire
- (x) Contract Form
- (xi) Performance Security Form
- (xii) Bank Guarantee for Advance Payment Form
- (xiii) Payment Form
- (xiv) Form RB 1
- (xv) Form SD 1
- (xvi) Form SD2

2.4.2 The Tenderer is expected to examine all instructions, forms, terms, and specifications in the tender documents. Failure to furnish all information required by the tender documents or to submit a tender not substantially responsive to the tender documents in every respect will be at the tenderers risk and may result in the rejection of its tender.

2.5 **Clarification of Documents**

2.5.1 A prospective tenderer requiring any clarification of the tender document may notify County Government of Kirinyaga in writing or by post at the entity's address indicated in the Invitation to Tender. County Government of Kirinyaga will respond in writing to any request for clarification of the tender documents, which it receives not later than seven (7) days prior to the deadline for the submission of tenders, prescribed by County Government of Kirinyaga. Written copies of the Procuring entities response (including an explanation of the query but without identifying the source of inquiry) will be sent to all prospective tenderers that have received the tender document. 2.5.2 County Government of Kirinyaga shall reply to any clarifications sought by the tenderer within 3 days of receiving the request to enable the tenderer to make timely submission of its tender.

2.6 Amendment of documents

2.6.1 At any time prior to the deadline for submission of tenders, County Government of Kirinyaga, for any reason, whether at its own initiative or in response to a clarification requested by a prospective tenderer, may modify the tender documents by amendment.

2.6.2 All prospective candidates that have received the tender documents will be notified of the amendment in writing or by post and will be binding on them.

2.6.3 In order to allow prospective tenderers reasonable time in which to take the amendment into account in preparing their tenders, County Government of Kirinyaga, at its discretion, may extend the deadline for the submission of tenders.

2.7 Language of tender

2.7.1 The tender prepared by the tenderer, as well as all correspondence and documents relating to the tender exchange by the tenderer and County Government of Kirinyaga, shall be written in English language,

provided that any printed literature furnished by the tenderer may be written in another language provided they are accompanied by an accurate

English translation of the relevant passages in which case, for purposes of interpretation of the tender, the English translation shall govern.

2.8 **Documents Comprising the Tender**

2.8.1 The tender prepared by the tenderers shall comprise the following components

(a) a Tender Form and a Price Schedule completed in accordance with paragraph 2.9, 2.10 and 2.10 below

(b) documentary evidence established in accordance with paragraph 2.1.1 that the tenderer is eligible to tender and is qualified to perform the contract if its tender is accepted;

(c) documentary evidence established in accordance with paragraph 2.2.1 that the Service and ancillary services to be supplied by the tenderer are eligible Service and services and conform to the tender documents; and

(d) tender security furnished in accordance with paragraph 2.14

2.9 Forms of Tender

2.9.1 The tenderers shall complete the Form of Tender and the appropriate Price Schedule furnished in the tender documents, indicating the services to be performed.

2.10 **Tender Prices**

2.10.1 The tenderer shall indicate on the Price schedule the unit prices where applicable and total tender prices of the services it proposes to provide under the contract.

2.10.2 Prices indicated on the Price Schedule shall be the cost of the services quoted including all customs duties and VAT and other taxes payable.

2.10.3 Prices quoted by the tender shall be fixed during the Tender's performance of the contract and not subject to variation on any account. A tender submitted with an adjustable price quotation will be treated as non-responsive and will be rejected, pursuant to paragraph 2.22

2.10.4 The validity period of the tender shall be 120 days from the date of opening of the tender.

2.11 **Tender Currencies**

2.11.1 Prices shall be quoted in Kenya Shillings unless otherwise specified in the Appendix to Instructions to Tenderers.

2.12 **Tenderers Eligibility and Qualifications**

2.12.1 Pursuant to paragraph 2.1. the tenderer shall furnish, as part of its tender,documents establishing the tenderers eligibility to tender and its qualifications to perform the contract if its tender is accepted.

2.12.2 The documentary evidence of the tenderers eligibility to tender shall establish to the Procuring entity's satisfaction that the tenderer, at the time of submission of its tender, is from an eligible source country as defined under paragraph 2.1

2.12.3 The documentary evidence of the tenderers qualifications to perform the contract if its tender is accepted shall be established to the Procuring entity's satisfaction;

(a) that, in the case of a tenderer offering to supply goods under the contract which the tenderer did not manufacture or otherwise produce, the tenderer has been duly authorized by the goods' Manufacturer or producer to supply the goods.

(b) that the tenderer has the financial, technical, and production capability necessary to perform the contract;

(c) that, in the case of a tenderer not doing business within Kenya, the tenderer is or will be (if awarded the contract) represented by an Agent in Kenya equipped, and able to carry out the Tenderer's maintenance, repair, and spare parts-stocking obligations prescribed in the Conditions of Contract and/or Technical Specifications.

2.13 **Goods Eligibility and Conformity to Tender Documents**

2.13.1 Pursuant to paragraph 2.2 of this section, the tenderer shall furnish, as part of its tender documents establishing the eligibility and conformity to the tender documents of all goods which the tenderer proposes to supply under the contract

2.13.2 The documentary evidence of the eligibility of the goods shall consist of a statement in the Price Schedule of the country of origin of the goods and services offered which shall be confirmed by a certificate of origin issued at the time of shipment.

2.13.3 The documentary evidence of conformity of the goods to the tender documents may be in the form of brochures, literature, drawings, and data, and shall consist of:

(a) a detailed description of the essential technical and performance characteristic of the

goods;

(b) a list giving full particulars, including available source and current prices of spare parts,

special tools, etc., necessary for the proper and continuing functioning of the goods for a period of one (1) year, following commencement of the use of the goods by the Procuring entity; and

(c) a clause-by-clause commentary on the Procuring entity's Technical Specifications demonstrating substantial responsiveness of the goods and service to those specifications, or a statement of deviations and exceptions to the provisions of the Technical Specifications.

2.13.4 For purposes of the documentary evidence to be furnished pursuant to paragraph 2.13.3(c) above, the tenderer shall note that standards for

workmanship, material, and equipment, as well as references to brand names or catalogue numbers designated by the Procurement entity in its Technical Specifications, are intended to be descriptive only and not restrictive. The tenderer may substitute alternative standards, brand names, and/or catalogue numbers in its tender, provided that it demonstrates to the Procurement entity's satisfaction that the substitutions ensure substantial equivalence to those designated in the Technical Specifications.

2.14 **Tender Security**

2.14.1 The tenderer shall furnish, as part of its tender, a tender security for the amount specified in the Appendix to Instructions to Tenderers.

2.14.2 The tender security shall be in the amount of 0.5 - 2 per cent of the tender price.

2.14.3 The tender security is required to protect County Government of Kirinyaga against the risk of Tenderer's conduct which would warrant the security's forfeiture, pursuant to paragraph 2.14.8

2.14.4 The tender security shall be denominated in Kenya Shillings or in another freely convertible currency, and shall be in the form of a bank guarantee or a bank draft issued by a reputable bank located in Kenya or abroad, or a guarantee issued by a reputable insurance company in the form provided in the tender documents or another form acceptable to County Government of Kirinyaga and valid for thirty (30) days beyond the validity of the tender.

2.14.5 Any tender not secured in accordance with paragraph 2.14.1 and 2.14.3 will be rejected by County Government of Kirinyaga as non-responsive, pursuant to paragraph 2.14

2.14.6 Unsuccessful Tenderer's tender security will be discharged or returned as promptly as possible as but not later than thirty (30) days after the expiration of the period of tender validity prescribed by County Government of Kirinyaga.

2.14.7 The successful Tenderer's tender security will be discharged upon the tenderer signing the contract, pursuant to paragraph 2.28 and furnishing the performance security, pursuant to paragraph 2.29

2.14.8 The tender security may be forfeited:

(a) if a tenderer withdraws its tender during the period of tender validity specified by County Government of Kirinyaga on the Tender Form;

- (b) in the case of a successful tenderer, if the tenderer fails:
- (i) to sign the contract in accordance with paragraph 2.28
- or
- (ii) to furnish performance security in accordance with paragraph

2.15 Validity of Tenders

2.15.1 Tenders shall remain valid for 120 days or as specified in the Invitation to tender after the date of tender opening prescribed by County Government of Kirinyaga, pursuant to paragraph 2.19. A tender valid for a shorter period shall be rejected by County Government of Kirinyaga as non-responsive.

2.15.2 In exceptional circumstances, County Government of Kirinyaga may solicit the Tenderer's consent to an extension of the period of validity. The request and the responses thereto shall be made in writing. The tender security provided under paragraph 2.14 shall also be suitably extended. A tenderer may refuse the request without forfeiting its tender security. A tenderer granting the request will not be required nor permitted to modify its tender.

2.16 Format and Signing of Tender

2.16.1 The tender shall have no interlineations, erasures, or overwriting except as necessary to correct errors made by the tenderer, in which case such corrections shall be initialed by the person or persons signing the tender.

2.17 **Deadline for Submission of Tenders**

2.17.1. The Tenders to be submitted to County Government of Kirinyaga through **IFMIS SUPPLIER PORTAL**: <u>supplier.treasury.go.ke</u> not later than **MONDAY 26TH OCTOBER**, **2020 AT 11.00AM** The system shall not permit submission after the said date and time or unless otherwise specified under Appendix to Instructions to Tenderers.

(a) be addressed to the Employer at the address provided in the invitation to tender;

(b) bear the name and identification number of the Contract as defined in the invitation to tender; and

(c) provide a warning not to open before the specified time and date for tender opening.

- 2.17.2. Tenders shall be delivered to the Employer at the address specified above not later than the time and date specified in the invitation to tender. However, the Employer may extend the deadline for submission of tenders by issuing an amendment in accordance with Sub-Clause 2.5 in which case all rights and obligations of the Employer and the tenderers previously subject to the original deadline will then be subject to the new deadline.
 - 2.17.3. Any tender received after the deadline prescribed in clause 2.17 will be returned to the tenderer un-opened.
 - 2.17.4. Tenderers may modify or withdraw their tenders by giving notice in writing before the deadline prescribed in clause 2.17. Each tenderer's modification or withdrawal notice shall be prepared, sealed, marked, and delivered in accordance with clause 2.18, with the outer and inner envelopes additionally marked "MODIFICATION" and "WITHDRAWAL", as appropriate. No tender may be modified after the deadline for submission of tenders.
 - 2.17.5. Withdrawal of a tender between the deadline for submission of tenders and the expiration of the period of tender validity specified in the invitation to tender or as extended pursuant to Clause 2.17 may result in the forfeiture of the Tender Security pursuant to Clause 2.14.
 - 2.17.6. Tenderers may only offer discounts to, or otherwise modify the prices of their tenders by submitting tender modifications in accordance with Clause 2.18 or be included in the original tender submission.

2.18 Modification and withdrawal of tenders

- 2.18.1. The tenderer may modify or withdraw its tender after the tender's submission, provided that written notice of the modification, including substitution or withdrawal of the tenders, is received by the Procuring prior to the deadline prescribed for submission of tenders.
- 2.18.2. The Tenderer's modification or withdrawal notice shall be prepared, sealed, marked, and dispatched in accordance with the provisions of paragraph 2.18. A withdrawal notice may also be sent by cable, telex but followed by a signed confirmation copy, postmarked not later than the dead-line for submission of tenders.
- 2.18.3. No tender may be modified after the deadline for submission of tenders.

- 2.18.4. No tender may be withdrawn in the interval between the deadline for submission of tenders and the expiration of the period of tender validity specified by the tenderer on the Tender Form. Withdrawal of a tender during this interval may result in the Tenderer's forfeiture of its tender security, pursuant to paragraph 2.14.8
- 2.18.5. County Government of Kirinyaga may at any time terminate procurement proceedings before contract award and shall not be liable to any person for the termination.
- 2.18.6. County Government of Kirinyaga shall give prompt notice of the termination to the tenderers and on request give its reasons for termination within 14 days of receiving the request from any tenderer.

2.19 **Opening of Tenders**

- 2.19.1. Bid documents shall automatically close after the closing date and
- time and thereafter electronically opened in the presence of Tenderers' representatives who choose to attend.
- 2.19.2. The Tenderers' names, Tender modifications or withdrawals, Tender
- prices, discounts and the presence or absence of requisite Tender security and such other details as the Procuring entity, at its discretion, may consider appropriate, will be announced at the opening.
- 2.19.3 The Procuring entity will prepare minutes of the Tender opening.

2.20 Clarification of tenders

2.20.1. To assist in the examination, evaluation and comparison of tenders County Government of Kirinyaga may, at its discretion, ask the tenderer for a clarification of its tender. The request for clarification and the response shall be in writing, and no change in the prices or substance of the tender shall be sought, offered, or permitted.

2.20.2. Any effort by the tenderer to influence County Government of Kirinyaga in County Government of Kirinyaga's tender evaluation, tender comparison or contract award decisions may result in the rejection of the tenderers' tender.

2.21 **Preliminary Examination**

2.21.1. County Government of Kirinyaga will examine the tenders to determine whether they are complete, whether any computational errors have been made, whether required sureties have been furnished, whether the documents have been properly signed, and whether the tenders are generally in order.

- 2.21.2. Arithmetical errors will be rectified on the following basis. If there is a discrepancy between the unit price and the total price that is obtained by multiplying the unit price and quantify, the unit price shall prevail, and the total price shall be corrected. If the candidate does not accept the correction of the errors, its tender will be rejected, and its tender security forfeited. If there is a discrepancy between words and figures the amount in words will prevail
- 2.21.3. County Government of Kirinyaga may waive any minor informality or non-conformity or irregularity in a tender which does not constitute a material deviation, provided such waiver does not prejudice or effect the relative ranking of any tenderer.
- 2.21.4. Prior to the detailed evaluation, pursuant to paragraph 2.23 County Government of Kirinyaga will determine the substantial responsiveness of each tender to the tender documents. For purposes of these paragraphs, a substantially responsive tender is one, which conforms to all the terms and conditions of the tender documents without material deviations. County Government of Kirinyaga's determination of a tender's responsiveness is to be based on the contents of the tender itself without recourse to extrinsic evidence.
- 2.21.5. If a tender is not substantially responsive, it will be rejected by County Government of Kirinyaga and may not subsequently be made responsive by the tenderer by correction of the non-conformity.

2.22 Conversion to a single currency

2.22.1. Where other currencies are used, County Government of Kirinyaga will convert these currencies to Kenya Shillings using the selling exchange rate on the date of tender closing provided by the Central Bank of Kenya.

2.23 Evaluation and comparison of Tenders

2.23.1 County Government of Kirinyaga will evaluate and compare the tenders which have been determined to be substantially responsive, pursuant to paragraph 2.21

2.23.2 The tender evaluation committee shall evaluate the tender within 30 days of the validity period from the date of opening the tender.

2.23.3 A tenderer who gives false information in the tender document about its qualification or who refuses to enter into a contract after notification of contract award shall be considered for debarment from participating in future public procurement.

2.24 **Preference**

2.24.1 Preference where allowed in the evaluation of tenders shall not exceed 15%

2.25 Contacting County Government of Kirinyaga

2.25.1. Subject to paragraph 2.5 no tenderer shall contact County Government of Kirinyaga on any matter related to its tender, from the time of the tender opening to the time the contract is awarded.

2.25.2. Any effort by a tenderer to influence County Government of Kirinyaga in its decisions on tender, evaluation, tender comparison, or contract award may result in the rejection of the Tenderer's tender.

2.26 Award of Contract

a) Post qualification

2.26.1. In the absence of pre-qualification, County Government of Kirinyaga will determine to its satisfaction whether the tenderer that is selected as having submitted the lowest evaluated responsive tender is qualified to perform the contract satisfactorily.

2.26.2. The determination will consider the tenderer financial, technical, and production capabilities. It will be based upon an examination of the documentary evidence of the tenderers qualifications submitted by the tenderer, pursuant to paragraph 2.17 as well as such other information as County Government of Kirinyaga deems necessary and appropriate.

2.26.3. An affirmative determination will be a prerequisite for award of the contract to the tenderer. A negative determination will result in rejection of the Tenderer's tender, in which event County Government of Kirinyaga will proceed to the next lowest evaluated tender to make a similar determination of that Tenderer's capabilities to perform satisfactorily

b) Award Criteria

2.26.4. County Government of Kirinyaga will award the contract to the successful tenderer(s) whose tender has been determined to be substantially responsive and has been determined to be the tenderer with **the highest combined technically and financially evaluated bidder.**, provided further that the tenderer is determined to be qualified to perform the contract satisfactorily.

(c) County Government of Kirinyaga's Right to Vary quantities

2.26.5. County Government of Kirinyaga reserves the right at the time of contract award to increase or decrease the quantity of Service originally specified in the Schedule of requirements without any change in unit price or other terms and conditions.

(d) County Government of Kirinyaga's Right to Accept or Reject Any or All Tenders

2.26.6. County Government of Kirinyaga reserves the right to accept or reject any tender, and to annul the tendering process and reject all tenders at any time prior to contract award, without thereby incurring any liability to theaffected tenderer or tenderers or any obligation to inform the affected tenderer or tenderers of the grounds for County Government of Kirinyaga's action.

2.27 Notification of award

2.27.1 Prior to the expiration of the period of tender validity, County Government of Kirinyaga will notify the successful tenderer in writing that its tender has been accepted.

2.27.2 The notification of award will constitute the formation of the Contract but will have to wait until the contract is finally signed by both parties

2.27.3 Upon the successful Tenderer's furnishing of the performance security pursuant to paragraph 2.29, County Government of Kirinyaga will promptly notify each unsuccessful Tenderer and will discharge its tender security, pursuant to paragraph 2.14.6

2.28 Signing of Contract

2.28.1 At the same time as County Government of Kirinyaga notifies the successful tenderer that its tender has been accepted, County Government of Kirinyaga will send the tenderer the Contract Form provided in the tender documents, incorporating all agreements between the parties.

2.28.2 The parties to the contract shall have it signed within 30 days from the date of notification of contract award unless there is an administrative review request.

2.28.3 Within thirty (30) days of receipt of the Contract Form, the successful tenderer shall sign and date the contract and return it to County Government of Kirinyaga.

2.29 **Performance Security**

2.29.1 Within Thirty (30) days of the receipt of notification of award from County Government of Kirinyaga, the successful tenderer shall furnish the performance security in accordance with the Conditions of Contract, in the Performance Security Form provided in the tender documents, or in another form acceptable to County Government of Kirinyaga.

2.29.2 Failure of the successful tenderer to comply with the requirements of paragraph 2.26 or paragraph 2.28 shall constitute sufficient grounds for the annulment of the award and forfeiture of the tender security, in which event County Government of Kirinyaga may make the award to the next lowest evaluated Candidate or call for new tenders.

2.30 Corrupt or Fraudulent Practices

2.30.1 County Government of Kirinyaga requires that tenderers observe the highest standard of ethics during the procurement process and execution of contracts when used in the present regulations, the following terms are defined as follows;

(i) "corrupt practice" means the offering, giving, receiving, or soliciting of anything of value to influence the action of a public official in the procurement process or in contract execution; and

(ii) "fraudulent practice" means a misrepresentation of facts in order to influence a procurement process or the execution of a contract to the detriment of County Government of Kirinyaga, and includes collusive practice among tenderers (prior to or after tender submission) designed to establish tender prices at artificial non-competitive levels and to deprive County Government of Kirinyaga of the benefits of free and open competition;

2.30.2 County Government of Kirinyaga will reject a proposal for award if it determines that the tenderer recommended for award has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent practices in competing for the contract in question.

2.30.3 Further a tenderer who is found to have indulged in corrupt or fraudulent practices risks being debarred from participating in public procurement in Kenya.

APPENDIX TO INSTRUCTIONS TO THE TENDERERS

The following information for procurement of Service shall complement or amend the provisions of the instructions to tenderers. Wherever there is a conflict between the provisions of the instructions to tenderers and the provisions of the appendix, the provisions of the appendix herein shall prevail over those of the instructions to tenderers

INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERERS REFERENCE	PARTICULARS OF APPENDIX TO INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERS	
2.1.1	Indicate eligible tenderers: Reserved for AGPO- Women Category	
2.13.1	 Particulars of eligibility and qualifications documents of evidence required. Copies of: i) Certificate of Registration/Incorporation ii) Valid Tax Compliance Certificate iii) Certificate of relevant AGPO Certificate- Women Category 	
2.14.1	Indicate particulars of tender security: Tenderers to sign Tender Securing Declaration form provided in the Tender Document	
2.15.1	Tender Validity Period: The tender shall be valid for 120 days from the date of opening	
2.1.81	Indicate day, date and time of closing: MONDAY 26TH OCTOBER, 2020 AT 11.00AM	
2.22	Declaration form provided in the Tender Document Tender Validity Period: The tender shall be valid for 120 days from the date of opening Indicate day, date and time of closing: MONDAY 26 TH	

INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERERS REFERENCE	PARTICULARS OF APPENDIX TO INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERS
	100% compliance by the tenderer shall be required to proceed to the next evaluation stage. Failure to provide any of the requirements shall lead to disqualification.
2.24	Evaluation and comparison of Tenders: The following evaluation criteria shall be applied not withstanding any other requirement in the tender documents.
	SELECTION PROCESS
	Below is a description of the evaluation steps that will be adopted.
	STEP 1: PRELIMINARY EVALUATION
	This will be an elimination stage where each vendor's submission will be checked for completeness and compliance to the stated tender submission requirements as per paragraph 2.22 above.
	STEP 2: TECHNICAL EVALUATION
	This will be done by comparing details of the product offered against the requirements / technical specifications and confirming the same from the samples submitted. Tenderers must therefore comprehensive fill the specification sheet provided in Section 4 in order to be technically evaluated.
	STEP 3: FINANCIAL EVALUATION
	This will include the following: -
	 a) Confirmation and considering price schedule duly completed and signed b) Conducting a financial comparison c) The bidder with the lowest evaluated financial proposal will be recommended for the award of the contract for each item. d) Minimum of 90 days credit period shall be required after delivery, inspection and acceptance of the items. e) In case of discrepancy between unit price and total, the unit price shall prevail. f) If there is a tie on the lowest quoted price for any item competitive negotiation shall be undertaken. g) Unrealistic low or high prices shall be rejected, depending on the prevailing market price of that brand tendered.
2.27	Award Criteria: The highest combined technically and financially evaluated bidder.
2.29	Indicate particulars of performance security: N/A

1) 2.24 Evaluation and Comparison of Tenders

After tender opening, the tenders will be evaluated in 3 stages, namely:

- a) Preliminary Examination
- b) Technical Examination
- c) Financial Examination

A. PRELIMINARY EVALUATION

Mandatory Requirements

This stage of evaluation shall involve examination of the Responsive conditions as set out in the Tender bid document.

These conditions include the following:

- 1. Copy of Certificate of Incorporation/Registration
- 2. Copy of Valid Tax compliance certificate issued by Kenya Revenue Authority (KRA)
- 3. Copy of recent CR 12 issued within 12 months from Tender Opening date
- 4. Copy of Relevant AGPO Registration Certificate
- 5. Dully filled price schedule, signed and stamped
- 6. Confidential business questionnaire MUST be duly Filled, signed and stamped by the applicant or their authorized representative
- 7. Duly filled, signed and stamped self-declaration forms (r 62)
- 8. Must submit a Tender Form duly Completed, Signed and Stamped by the Tenderer in the format provided
- 9. Must submit a Price Schedule duly Completed, Signed and Stamped by the Tenderer in the format provided
- 10. Tender Securing Declaration Form duly completed, Signed and Stamped by the Tenderer in the format provided.

$\rm N; B$ At this stage, the tenderer's submission will either be responsive or non-responsive. The non-responsive submissions in any of the above mandatory requirements will be eliminated from the entire evaluation process and will not be considered further.

B) TECHNICAL EVALUATION CRITERIA

The tender document shall be examined based on the Instruction to Tenderers which states as follows:

In accordance to Instruction to Tenderers, the tenderers will be required to provide evidence for eligibility of the award of the tender by satisfying the employer of their eligibility and adequacy resources to effectively execute the contract. The tenderers shall be required to attach the evidence of the requested information.

CRITERIA	DESCRIPTION	MAX SCORE %
(A) LITIGATI) HISTORY	
Legal Capac- ity	1. History of Non-Performing Contracts	2.5
•	2. Pending Litigation (Provide Litigation History)	2.5
TOTAL (Le- gal	Capacity)	5
(B) FINANCIA	L PERFORMANCE	
Financial Perfor- mances	Submission of Audited Financial reports for the last two [2years	
	(a) the current soundness of the applicants financial po- sition and its prospective long term profitability - last two (2) years audited reports	5
	(b) Evidence of adequacy of working capital: - Last 12 Months certified Bank statements or Letter from the bank confirming availability of adequate funds to per- form the contract (minimum Kshs 10 million). (5Mks be- low 10million, 10Mks for Ksh10-15 million, 15Mks for above Ksh15 million).	15
TOTAL (Fina		20
(C) COMPANY	(EXPERIENCE	
<u> </u>	(A) General Experience	
experience		
	General Experience in handling similar Supply, Delivery and Installation of Technical Goods/Equipment projects. Provide list showing project name, contract pe- riod, contract sum, commencement date, completion date, and percentage currently (where applicable). (2Mks for each project up to a maximum of 3 Projects; Attach	6
	Certified Copies of Purchase Orders/Contracts/Comple- tion Certificates/)	
	tion Certificates/) (B)Specific Experience	24
	tion Certificates/) (B)Specific Experience Specific Experience in handling similar Supply, Delivery and Installation of Technical Goods/Equipment Projects in the Health Sector. Provide list showing project name, contract period, contract sum, commencement date, completion date, and percentage currently (where applicable). (8Mks for each project up to a maximum of 3 Projects; Attach Certified Copies of Purchase Or-	24
Total Compa	tion Certificates/) (B)Specific Experience Specific Experience in handling similar Supply, Delivery and Installation of Technical Goods/Equipment Projects in the Health Sector. Provide list showing project name, contract period, contract sum, commencement date, completion date, and percentage currently (where applicable). (8Mks for each project up to a maximum of 3 Projects; Attach Certified Copies of Purchase Or- ders/Contracts/Completion Certificates/)	24 30
Total Compa (C) METHOD	tion Certificates/) (B)Specific Experience Specific Experience in handling similar Supply, Delivery and Installation of Technical Goods/Equipment Projects in the Health Sector. Provide list showing project name, contract period, contract sum, commencement date, completion date, and percentage currently (where applicable). (8Mks for each project up to a maximum of 3 Projects; Attach Certified Copies of Purchase Or- ders/Contracts/Completion Certificates/) ny Experience	

The detailed scoring plan shall be as shown in table 1 below: -

GRAND TO- FAL	(Totals for; A, B, C, D, & E)	100
	dge Transfer	5
	Provision of Manuals and Equipment usage guides	2.5
	mentation period	
	transfer (Training) to staff over the duration of the imple-	
(_,,	Describe your plans to ensure continuous knowledge	2.5
(E) KNOWLE	DGE TRANSFER (Training)	
	Degree – 5mks; Diploma – 2.5mks; Experience 10Mks	
	Minimum Degree in Bio-Medical Engineering or in re- lated field,	
	and volume.	
	three years' experience in works of an equivalent nature	
	person(s) responsible for the assignment) with at least	
	(i) Project Manager (the overall in charge	15
ompetences	- · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
Personnel	certified copies of C.Vs and certificates).	
Key	Qualification and experience of key personnel. Attach	
(D) KEY PER	SONNEL	
TOTAL (Met	Years (5Mks), 2-1 Years (2.5Mks), Less than One Year (0Mks)	25
	Full guarantee and warranty as per the General Condi- tions of Contract (Provide details of Warrant) More than 2	5
	(B) Warranty	
	strate the Lead Time with regards to the completion time referred to in Special Conditions of Contract	
	Delivery Period/Work plan/Methodology for undertaking the assignment (Submit sufficient details that demon-	10
	(B) Delivery Period	
	responsiveness of the goods and service offered by the tenderer in meeting the Technical Specifications PRO- VIDED.	
	Clause-by-clause comments/details on the Procuring en- tity's Technical Specifications demonstrating substantial	10

In addition to the mandatory requirements above, a minimum technical score of 70% shall be required to proceed to evaluation of the financial bids.

STAGE 3. FINANCIAL EVALUATION

The financial evaluation will include:

(1) Arithmetic Errors

The bid shall be checked for arithmetic errors based on the rates and the total sums indicated in the bills of quantities. Confirmation shall be sought in writing from the tenderers whose tender sums will be determined to have a significant arithmetic error to their disadvantage, to confirm whether they stand by their tender sums. Discount if any shall be treated as an error.

(2) Comparison of rates

The evaluation committee will compare rates from different bidders and note consistency of rates and front loading. The evaluation committee will judge and make an appropriate decision giving evidence.

(3) Financial Evaluation

The financial submissions of the required goods and services will be divided by the lowest bidder's financial quote to determine the financial score of each bidder using the formulae below:

Sf = 100 X FM/F where: Sf is the financial score; Fm is the lowest priced financial proposal and F is the price of the proposal under consideration.

Proposals will be ranked according to their combined technical (St) and financial (Sf) scores using the weights (T=the weight given to the Technical Proposal as 80%: P = the weight given to the Financial Proposal as 20%)

Combined Technical and Financial scores is: :- $S = St \times T \% + Sf \times P \%$ Proposals will be ranked according to their combined technical (*St*) and financial (*Sf*) scores using the weights (*T*=the weight given to the Technical Proposal: *P* = the weight given to the Financial Proposal; *T* + *p* = I)

SUMMARY OF EVALUATION AND COMPARISON OF TENDERS

The following evaluation criteria shall be applied not withstanding any other requirement in the tender documents.

Selection Process

Quality Cost Based Selection

The table below summarizes the overall evaluation process and the proposed weighting of each stage.

AREA RATING	RATING/SCORE
STEP 1: Preliminary evaluation	Elimination
STEP 2: Technical Evaluation	80
STEP 3: Financial Evaluation	20
Combined Technical and Financial Score	100

SECTION III - TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS

3.1 General

3.1.1 These specifications describe the requirements for goods. Tenderers are requested to submit with their offers the detailed specifications, drawings, catalogues, etc for the products they intend to supply

3.1.2 Tenderers must indicate on the specifications sheets whether the equipment offered comply with each specified requirement.

3.1.3 All the dimensions and capacities of the equipment to be supplied shall not be less than those required in these specifications. Deviations from the basic requirements, if any shall be explained in detail in writing with the offer, with supporting data such as calculation sheets, etc. The procuring entity reserves the right to reject the products, if such deviations shall be found critical to the use and operation of the products.

3.1.4 The tenderers are requested to present information along with their offers as follows:

- (i) Shortest possible delivery period of each product
- (ii) Information on proper representative and/or workshop for back-up service/repair and maintenance including their names and addresses.
- (iii) Goods return policy

SECTION IV - GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT

Table of Contents

	3.1	Definitions	19
	3.2	Application	19
	3.3	Standards	19
	3.4	Use of Contract Documents and Information	19
	3.5	Patent Rights	20
	3.6	Performance Security	20
	3.7	Delivery of services and Documents	21
	3.8	Payment	21
	3.9	Prices	21
	3.10	Assignment	21
	3.11	Subcontracts	21
	3.12	Termination for default	21
	3.13	Termination for insolvency	22
	3.14	Termination for convenience	22
	3.15	Liquidated Damages	22
	3.16	Resolution of Disputes	23
	3.17	Governing Language	23
	3.18	Applicable Law	23
	3.19	Force Majeure	23
	3.20	Notices	23
_	3.21	Staff Identification	24
	3.22	Staff Uniforms	24
	3.23	Leave/Absenteeism/Termination/Replacement	24

3.1 **Definitions**

3.1.1 In this Contract, the following terms shall be interpreted as indicated:

- (a) The Contract" means the agreement entered into between the County Government of Kirinyaga and the tenderer, as recorded in the Contract Form signed by the parties, including all attachments and appendices thereto and all documents incorporated by reference therein.
- (b) "The Contract Price" means the price payable to the tenderer under the Contract for the full and proper performance of its contractual obligations.
- (c) "The Goods" means all of the equipment, machinery, and/or other materials, which the tenderer is required to supply to the Procuring entity under the Contract.
- (d) "The County Government of Kirinyaga" means the organization purchasing the Goods under this Contract.
- (e)"The Tenderer' means the individual or firm supplying the Goods under this Contract.
- (f) "The Tenderer' means the individual or firm providing the services under this Contract.
- (g)"GCC" means general conditions of contract contained in this section
- (h) "SCC" means the special conditions of contract
- (i) "Day" means calendar day

3.2 **Application**

3.2.1 These General Conditions shall apply to the extent that provisions of other part of contract do not super cede them.

3.3 Standards

3.3.1 The services provided under this Contract shall conform to the standards mentioned in the Schedule of requirements.

3.4 Use of Contract Documents and Information

- 3.4.1 The tenderer shall not, without County Government of Kirinyaga's prior written consent, disclose the Contract, or any provision therefore, or any specification, plan, drawing, pattern, sample, or information furnished by or on behalf of County Government of Kirinyaga in connection therewith, to any person other than a person employed by the tenderer in the performance of the Contract.
- 3.4.2 The tenderer shall not, without County Government of Kirinyaga's prior written consent, make use of any document or information enumerated in paragraph 3.5.1 above
- 3.4.3 Any document, other than the Contract itself, enumerated in paragraph 3.5.1 shall remain the property of County Government of Kirinyaga and shall be returned (all copies) to County Government of Kirinyaga on completion of the Tenderer's performance under the Contract if so required by County Government of Kirinyaga.

3.5 **Patent Rights**

3.5.1 The tenderer shall indemnify County Government of Kirinyaga against all third-party claims of infringement of patent, trademark, or industrial design rights arising from use of the Service or any part thereof in County Government of Kirinyaga's country.

3.6 **Performance Security**

- 3.6.1 Within thirty (30) days of receipt of the notification of Contract award, the successful tenderer shall furnish to County Government of Kirinyaga the performance security in the amount specified in Special Conditions of Contract.
- 3.6.2 The proceeds of the performance security shall be payable to County Government of Kirinyaga as compensation for any loss resulting from the Tenderer's failure to complete its obligations under the Contract.
- 3.6.3 The performance security shall be denominated in the currency of the Contract, or in a freely convertible currency acceptable to the Procuring entity and shall be in the form of:
- a) Cash.
- b) A bank guarantee
- c) Such insurance guarantee approved by the Authority.
- d) Letter of credit.

3.6.4 The performance security will be discharged by County Government of Kirinyaga and returned to the Candidate not later than thirty (30) days following the date of completion of the Tenderer's performance obligations under the Contract, including any warranty obligations, under the Contract

3.7 Inspection and Tests

- 3.7.1 The Procuring entity or its representative shall have the right to inspect and/or to test the goods to confirm their conformity to the Contract specifications. The Procuring entity shall notify the tenderer in writing in a timely manner, of the identity of any representatives retained for these purposes.
- 3.7.2 The inspections and tests may be conducted in the premises of the tenderer or its subcontractor(s), at point of delivery, and/or at the Goods' final destination If conducted on the premises of the tenderer or its subcontractor(s), all reasonable facilities and assistance, including access to drawings and production data, shall be furnished to the inspectors at no charge to the Procuring entity.
- 3.7.3 Should any inspected or tested goods fail to conform to the Specifications, the Procuring entity may reject the equipment, and the tenderer shall either replace the rejected equipment or make alternations necessary to make specification requirements free of costs to the Procuring entity.
- 3.7.4 The Procuring entity's right to inspect, test and where necessary, reject the goods after the Goods' arrival shall in no way be limited or waived by reason of the equipment having previously been inspected, tested and passed by the Procuring entity or its representative prior to the equipment delivery.
- 3.7.5 Nothing in paragraph 3.8 shall in any way release the tenderer from any warranty or other obligations under this Contract.

3.8 Packing

- 3.8.1 The tenderer shall provide such packing of the Goods as is required to prevent their damage or deterioration during transit to their final destination, as indicated in the Contract.
- 3.8.2 The packing, marking, and documentation within and outside the packages shall comply strictly with such special requirements as shall be expressly provided for in the Contract

3.9.1 Delivery of the goods shall be made by the Contractor in accordance with the terms specified by the procuring entity in the schedule of requirements and the special conditions of contract

3.10 **Payment**

- 3.10.1 The method and conditions of payment to be made to the tenderer under this Contract shall be specified in Special Conditions of Contract
- 3.0.2 Payments shall be made promptly by County Government of Kirinyaga as specified in the contract

3.11 **Prices**

- 3.11.1 Prices charged by the tenderer for services performed under the Contract shall not, with the exception of any price adjustments authorized in Special Conditions of Contract, vary from the prices by the tenderer in its tender.
- 3.11.2 Contract price variations shall not be allowed for contracts not exceeding one year (12 months)
- 3.11.3 Where contract price variation is allowed, the variation shall not exceed

10% of the original contract price.

3.11.4 Price variation request shall be processed by County Government of Kirinyaga within 30 days of receiving the request.

3.12 Assignment

3.12.1 The tenderer shall not assign, in whole or in part, its obligations to perform under this Contract, except with County Government of Kirinyaga's prior written consent

3.13 Subcontracts

3.13.1 The tenderer shall notify County Government of Kirinyaga in writing of all subcontracts awarded under this Contract if not already specified in the tender. Such notification, in the original tender or later, shall not relieve the tenderer from any liability or obligation under the Contract

3.14 **Termination for default**

- 3.14.1 County Government of Kirinyaga may, without prejudice to any other remedy for breach of Contract, by written notice of default sent to the tenderer, terminate this Contract in whole or in part
- (a) if the tenderer fails to provide any or all of the service within the periods) specified in the Contract, or within any extension thereof granted by County Government of Kirinyaga
- (b) if the tenderer fails to perform any other obligation(s) under the Contract
- (c)if the tenderer, in the judgment of County Government of Kirinyaga has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent practices in competing for or in executing the Contract
- 3.14.2 In the event County Government of Kirinyaga terminates the Contract in whole or in part, it may procure, upon such terms and in such manner, as it deems appropriate, service similar to those unprovided, and the tenderer shall be liable to County Government of Kirinyaga for any excess costs for such similar services.

3.15 **Termination for insolvency**

3.15.1 The procuring entity may at the anytime terminate the contract by giving written notice to the contractor if the contractor becomes bankrupt or otherwise insolvent. In this event, termination will be without compensation to the contractor, provided that such termination will not produce or affect any right of action or remedy, which has accrued or will accrue thereafter to the procuring entity.

3.16 **Termination for convenience**

- 3.16.1 The procuring entity by written notice sent to the contractor may terminate the contract in completely or in part, at any time for its convenience. The notice of termination shall specify that the termination is for the procuring entity convenience, the extent to which performance of the contractor of the contract is terminated and the date on which such termination becomes effective.
- 3.16.2 For the remaining part of the contract after termination, the procuring entity may elect to cancel the services and pay to the contractor on agreed amount for partially completed services.

3.17 Liquidated Damages

3.17.1 If the tenderer fails to provide any or all of the service within the period(s) specified in the contract, County Government of Kirinyaga shall, without prejudice to its other remedies under the contract, deduct from the contract prices liquidated damages sum equivalent to 0.5% of the provided price of the delayed service up to a maximum deduction of

10% of the delayed service. After this the tenderer may consider termination of the contract.

3.18 **Resolution of Disputes**

- 3.18.1 County Government of Kirinyaga and the tenderer shall make every effort to resolve amicably by direct informal negotiation and disagreement or dispute arising between them under or in connection with the contract
- 3.18.2 If, after thirty (30) days from the commencement of such informal negotiations both parties have been unable to resolve amicably a contract dispute, either party may require adjudication in an agreed national or international forum, and/or international arbitration.

3.19 Governing Language

3.19.1 The contract shall be written in the English language. All correspondence and other documents pertaining to the contract, which are exchanged by the parties, shall be written in the same language.

3.20 Applicable Law

3.18.1 The contract shall be interpreted in accordance with the laws of Kenya unless otherwise specified in the SCC

3.21 Force Majeure

3.21.1 The tenderer shall not be liable for forfeiture of its performance security or termination for default if and to the extent that it's delays in performance or other failure to perform its obligations under the Contract is the result of an event of Force Majeure.

3.22 Notices

- 3.22.1 Any notices given by one party to the other pursuant to this contract shall be sent to the other party by post or by fax or E-mail and confirmed in writing to the other party's address specified in the SCC
- A notice shall be effective when delivered or on the notices effective date, whichever is later.

SECTION V - SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT

Notes on Special Conditions of Contract

4.1 Special conditions of contract shall supplement the general conditions of contract, wherever there is a conflict between the GCC and the SCC, the provisions of the SCC herein shall prevail over those in the GCC.

4.2 Special conditions of contract with reference to the general conditions of contract.

General conditions of contract	Special conditions of contract
reference	
3.6	Performance security: N/A
3.9	 Delivery of Goods and documents The delivery of the goods shall be at the point of use within the hospital premises. Delivery of the goods shall be made by the tenderer in accordance with the terms specified by Procuring entity in its Schedule of Requirements and the Special Conditions of Contract.
3.10	Payment : Monthly payment only after receiving and confirming correctness in invoice and all documents of payment. The payment shall be made to the tendered supplier/contractor and No any third parties/Agents shall be paid on behalf of supplier/contractor.
3.11	Price Variation: Refer to 3.9.3
3.18	Resolution of Disputes : The formal mechanism for resolution of disputes shall be Arbitration by an arbitrator appointed by the Chartered Institute of Arbitrators (Kenya Chapter) according to the provisions of Arbitration Act Cap 49 Laws of Kenya.
3.19	Language and Laws: Applicable language is English and applicable laws are the Laws of Kenya
3.22	Notice: Procuring Entity's Addresses: The County Secretary & Head of Public Service, County Headquarters, P.O Box 260 – 10304, <u>Kutus.</u>

SECTION VI – SCHEDULE OF REQUIREMENTS

NAME OF TENDERER: TENDER FOR SUPPLY, DELIVERY, INSTALLATION AND TESTING OF INTENSIVE CARE UNIT(ICU) BEDS AND EQUIPMENT TO KERUGOYA REFERRAL HOSPITAL

TENDER NEGOTIATION NO: 821835-2020/2021						
S/NO.	ITEM	Specification		UNIT	QTY	Deliv-
	DE-			OF IS-	RQD	ery time-
	SCRP-			SUE		lines
	TION					(from
						date of
						award
)
1.	ICU Bed	 Overall size (L*W*H):2160*9 Durable frame: made of colutreated by electro-coating and Detachable ABS headboard tic patient name card 4) 4-part Steel bed boards Foldable 6-rank al-alloy rai Fully tested sturdy contruct a maximum user weight of up Four silent wheels with cross With one ss height adjustate Drainage hook S-function Backrest max upward angle Height adjustment 	d-rolled steel plate, powder-coating /footboard, with plas- ls tion capable of taking to 250kg ss brakes, φ125mm ble I.V pole, with n: 75° 40° 500-	No	4	
		Trendelenburg	750mm 12°			
		Anti-trendelenburg	12°			
2.	Patient	Patient monitor that shall dra	aw Cardiograms,	No	4	
	Monitor	measures Blood Pressure (invasive or not- nvasive type), Respiration values, Temperatures at two spots, Oxygen Saturation in arterial blood (SpO2), and Pulse rate (HR) May be used to Monitor Patients on the transportation by using batteries, and the measured information on patient's condition shall be displayed in wave forms along with numerical values. Display/Screen Display : Colour TFT display , screen diagonal Curves and measured values : not less than 25.00cm. Up to 6 Curves as well as numerical fields Brightness: can be manually adjusted Sweep Speed : Shall adjuste to 6.25, 12.5, 25 and 50 mm/s Display pixels: at least 1024x768 Monitor Interfaces R-SYNC:		ed.		

TENDER NEGOTIATION NO: 821835-2020/2021

I		
	for defibrillator, Each R-wave shall be clearly	
	identified, Staff call: Remote alarm via alarm	
	adapter RS-232: as computer interface.	
	Mains/Battery Operation	
	Mains operation: shall be via built-in Power	
	Supply Battery operation: via integrated	
	battery or Charging console .	
	Battery operating time: approx. up to 4 hrs at	
	least Power Supply : 220 V AC ±10%,	
	automatic change-over Power failure buffer :	
	for trend values, System Expansion Software	
	updates via interfaces Monitoring parameters	
	shall include : ECG, RESP, IBP, NIBP, SPO2,	
	PULSE RATE, DUAL-TEMP S-T segment	
	synchronized detection and analysis Graphic	
	and tabular trends of all parameters for at	
	least 96 hours	
	20-Mn minimum ECG real time waveform and	
	parameters storage and review Shall be able	
	to be connected with a Central Monitor	
	Station	
	Inner high-definition thermal dot matrix	
	recorder optional, which can output	
	waveforms and characters ECG : Input :	
	Whole-lead ECG cable, standard AAMI cable	
	connector Sweep speed: 12.5, 25, 50mm/s	
	0.5~40Hz(for monitor or operation)	
	Calibration signal: 1mV , Protection: Against	
	electrosurgical interference and defibrillation	
	Heart Rate: Measuring range: 30~250bpm,	
	Alarm mode: Audible and visualAlarm	
	Respiraton Measurement Range: at least	
	0~60 bpm	
	Oxygen Saturation(SPO2) Meas. Range: at	
	least 70~100%	
	NIBP : Method: Oscillometric, Mode: Manual,	
	Auto, Resolution: 1 mmHg	
	Shall have Over-pressure protection: (Adult	
	300mmHg; Child 220mmHg	
	Temperature : Meas. Range: at least 20~50C,	
	Resolution: 0.1 C , Accuracy: +/- 0.2 C	
	Operation Environment : Temperature: 0~45C	
	, Humidity: 30~85%(non-condensing)	
	Accessories Electrode cable for disposable	
	-	
	electrode (3 leads) NIBP cuff for adults NIBP	
	cuff for children Hose for NIBP cuff	
	Respiration Sensor Power cord Disposable	
	electrode (5 pcs) Temperature sensor - Adult	
	(rectal) SpO2 sensor reusable Console /	
	Bedside Holding Device	
	Standards	
	CE; EC Marked US FDA; ISO certification	

3. Infusion Bolus: 600ml/h No 4	
Pump • Flow rate range: 1-600ml/h	
• Volume limit: 1-9999 ml	
• Accuracy:±5%	
KVO flow rate: 1ml/h, keep vein open KVO	
rate	
• Power supply: AC100-240V, 50/60 Hz, 25VA	
• Water Proof: IP *I	
Battery: Rechargeable lithium polymer	
battery, 7.4 V, 1650mAh	
• Electrical safety: compliance with the	
requirements of IEC 60601-1.	
Max. Power consummation: 25W	
Battery recharge: When the pump is	
connected to the AC power, the battery will	
automatically recharge About 8-14 hours to	
recharge fully Can run for more than 5 hours	
continuously after fully recharged.	
• Fuse Type: 220V 2A*2, 12V 2A*2	
Display or information: Flow rate, volume	
limit, accumulated volume, power indicator	
light, bed No., air, occlusion, empty.	
Alarm function: Infusion completion,	
occlusion, air bubble, low battery, control	
abnormal, no AC power supply, installation	
error.	
Outer shell material: ABS plastic	
operating condition: Environment	
• pressure 50-106kPa, related humidity 30%-	
90%	
Storage and transport condition:	
• pressure 50-106kPa, relative humidity 30%-	
90%.	
Applicable infusion pipe: All standard	
infusion pipe use "double dove" to test	
• EMC: Complies with IEC/EN60601-1-2 and	
IEC/EN60601-2-24.	
4. Syringe Should be easy to use and nurse friendly. No 4	
Should have automatic swringe size and model detec	
Pump tion	
Should have large format LCD/TFT display.	
Should have a minimum flow rate range from 0.1 –	
1200 ml/hr for 50ml syringe, $0.1 - 100$ ml/hr for 20ml syringe and $0.1 - 60$ ml/hr for 10ml	
ml/hr for 20ml syringe and 0.1 – 60 ml/hr for 10ml syringe.	
Syringe range from 20-50/60 ml.	
Should have a flow rate accuracy of ±2%	
Should have a bolus rate up to 1000ml/hr for	
50 ml syringe.	
Should have automatic and manual bolus.	

	1		1		
		Should have at least 3 levels of programmable			
		occlusion pressure.			
		Should have automatic bolus reduction system to avoid accidental bolus delivery after			
		occlusion incident.			
		Should have a rechargeable battery with back			
		up time of minimum 3 hours.			
		Pump must trigger following alarms with visua	1		
		indication: -			
		i. Occlusion Pressure Alarm			
		ii. KVO or 3 min pre- alarm			
		iii. Syringe empty and volume infused alarm			
		Internal malfunction and Battery Charge Low			
		iv. Alarm			
		Syringe disengaged and incorrectly placed			
		v. alarm			
		vi. Alarm loudness control.			
		vii. No mains			
		viii. Line disconnected (rapid pressure drop). Should work with input 200 to 240Vac 50 Hz			
		supply.			
		Should have safety certificate from a competen	t l		
		authority CE / FDA (US) / STQC Certificate /			
		STQC S certificate or valid detailed electrical and fun	ic-		
		tional safety test report from ERTL.			
		Copy of the certificate / test report shall be produced	1		
		along with the technical bid .			
		Manufacturer's warranty of not less than one (1)			
		year. Should be Inclusive of full service and			
		part s			
5.	Sanc-	The machine must be mobile with antistatic castor	No	4	
0.		with brakes	110		
	tion ma-	Castors approx 10mm diameter			
	chine				
	me-	A) DIMENSIONS:			
	chanical	- Height Approx:_35 cm - Width Approx: 35 cm			
		- Length approx: 25 cm			
	ventila-	B) PERFORMANCE			
	tor ICU	-Vacuum- 600mmHg Max			
		- Flow – 40 I/m Max			
		- Collection jars – 2 x 3L impact resistant			
		- Hydrophobic filter mandatory			
		C) POWER REQUIREMENTS			
		- 240V -50Hz			
			-		
6.	Defibril-	Should be a Low Energy Biphasic defibrillator	No	4	
	lator	monitor with Recorder, having capability to			
		deliver shocks from 2 Joules to 200 Joules.			
		Should monitor ECG through paddles, pads			
		and monitoring electrodes and Defibrillate			
		through pads and paddles.			
		Should compensate for body impedance for a			
		range of 25 to 150 ohms Should have a built in			
1		50 mm strip printer			

						1
		Should have charging time of less than 5				
		seconds for maximum energy.				
		Should have High resolution more than 8 inch				
		Colour display for viewing monitoring				
		parameters like ECG, SpO2, NIBP and etCO2				
		with 4 waveform capability of 4 seconds.				
		Both Adult and pediatric paddles should be				
		available.				
		Should have event summary facility for				
		recording and printing at least 55 events.				
		Should have a battery capable of usage for at				
		least 5 hours of monitoring.				
		Should be capable of printing Reports on				
		Event summary, configuration, self test,				
		battery capacity etc.				
		Should have facility for self test/check before				
		usage and set up function.				
		Should have facility to monitor parameters				
		like SpO2, NIBP and etCO2 along with non				
		invasive pacing (Demand & Fixed mode)				
		facility.				
		Should be able to upgrade the defibrillator for				
		12 lead ECG monitoring and ECG transmission				
		4) System ConfigurationAccessories, spares				
		and consumables				
		Defibrillator with AED and External Pacemaker				
		– 01 Adult with Built in Paediatric External				
		Paddles - 01 Patient cables - 01 ECG Rolls – 50				
		Adult SpO2 reusable Sensor – 01 Adult NIBP				
		-				
		Cuff and Hose – 01 88 etCO2 Tubing (box of				
		20) – 01 box AED Multifunction Pads for				
		Adults - 10 pairs with Each unit				
		Environmental factors				
		The unit shall be capable of operating				
		continuously in ambient temperature of 5 – 45				
		deg C and relative humidity of up to 95% Shall				
		meet IEC-60601-1-2:2001(Or Equivalent BIS)				
		General Requirements of Safety for				
		Electromagnetic Compatibility. 6) Power				
		Supply Power input to be 120-240VAC, 50-60				
		IF J - F				
		Hz Should have a battery capable of usage for atleast	5			
<u> </u>	D1. 1/C	hours			4	
7.	Blood/G	BLOOD GAS ANALYZER	No)	4	
	as Ana-	1. Portable, catridge based analyzer				
	17770*	2. Measures 15 parameters;39 derived parameters				
	lyzer	3. Sample volume of only 70microlitres 4.100 seconds from results to results				
		5. Automated quality control				
		6. Fully operational on battery				
		7. Full LIS/HIS Conductivity				
		8. Automatic enable				
I			<u> </u>		1	

8.	Ripple	Thickness : 0.35 mm.	No	4	
	mat-	Size (inflated) : 200 x 90 cm.			
	tress	Height of cells (inflated): 2.54cm.			
		Number of cell (inflated): 130.			
		Air output : 3.5 Liter.			
		Cycle time : every 5 minutes.			
		Power : 220 V / 110.			
		Pressure range : 110 – 140 mm Hg (adjustable)			
9.	Emer-	Made of All Aluminium	No	4	
	gency	With shelf to hold a defibrillator			
	Anaes-	Cranberry in colour Of Double wall construction			
	thesia	With 6 drawers			
		With resuscitation board			
	trolley	With oxygen tank bracket			
	plus re-	Slide through side shelf Top plastic			
	suscita-	Soft grip handles			
	tion	Drug trays with handles			
		With suction unit holder			
	equip-	With Hospital grade 3 pin power outlet strip With key locking drawers			
	ment	With stabilizing frame having bumpers to prevent			
		injuries			
		With one swivel castor, two swivel with brakes and			
		one tracking castor			

SECTION VII - PRICE SCHEDULE

NAME OF TENDERER: TENDER FOR SUPPLY, DELIVERY, INSTALLATION AND TESTING OF INTENSIVE CARE UNIT(ICU) BEDS AND EQUIPMENT TO KERUGOYA REFERRAL HOSPITAL

S/NO. ITEM Specification UNIT QTY Unit Total Cost Cost DE-RQD OF SCRP-IS-TION SUE ICU Bed 1) Overall size (L*W*H):2160*960*(500-750) No 4 1. mm 2) Durable frame: made of cold-rolled steel plate, treated by electro-coating and powdercoating 3) Detachable ABS headboard/footboard, with plastic patient name card 4) 4-part Steel bed boards 5) Foldable 6-rank al-alloy rails 6) Fully tested sturdy contruction capable of taking a maximum user weight of up to 250kg 7) Four silent wheels with cross brakes, φ125mm 8) With one ss height adjustable I.V pole, with Drainage hook 5-function: Backrest max upward angle 75° Footrest max upward angle 40° 500-Height adjustment 750mm 12° Trendelenburg 12° Anti-trendelenburg 2. 4 Patient Patient monitor that shall draw Cardiograms, No measures Blood Pressure (invasive or not-Monitor invasive type), Respiration values, Temperatures at two spots, Oxygen Saturation in arterial blood (SpO2), and Pulse rate (HR) May be used to Monitor Patients on the transportation by using batteries, and the measured information on patient's condition shall be displayed in wave forms along with numerical values. Display/Screen Display : Colour TFT display, screen diagonal Curves and measured values : not less than 25.00cm. Up to 6 Curves as well as numerical fields Brightness: can be manually adjusted Sweep Speed : Shall adjuste to 6.25, 12.5, 25 and 50 mm/s Display pixels: at least 1024x768 Monitor Interfaces R-SYNC: for defibrillator, Each R-wave shall be clearly

TENDER NEGOTIATION NO: 821835-2020/2021

l		п	1	r
	identified, Staff call: Remote alarm via alarm			
	adapter RS-232: as computer interface.			
	Mains/Battery Operation			
	Mains operation: shall be via built-in Power			
	Supply Battery operation: via integrated			
	battery or Charging console.			
	Battery operating time: approx. up to 4 hrs at			
	least Power Supply : 220 V AC ±10%,			
	automatic change-over Power failure buffer :			
	for trend values, System Expansion Software			
	updates via interfaces Monitoring parameters			
	shall include : ECG, RESP, IBP, NIBP, SPO2,			
	PULSE RATE, DUAL-TEMP S-T segment			
	synchronized detection and analysis Graphic			
	and tabular trends of all parameters for at			
	least 96 hours			
	20-Mn minimum ECG real time waveform and			
	parameters storage and review Shall be able			
	to be connected with a Central Monitor			
	Station			
	Inner high-definition thermal dot matrix			
	recorder optional, which can output			
	waveforms and characters ECG : Input :			
	Whole-lead ECG cable, standard AAMI cable			
	connector Sweep speed: 12.5, 25, 50mm/s			
	0.5~40Hz(for monitor or operation)			
	Calibration signal: 1mV, Protection: Against			
	electrosurgical interference and defibrillation			
	Heart Rate: Measuring range: 20-250hnm			
	Heart Rate: Measuring range: 30~250bpm , Alarm mode: Audible and visualAlarm			
	Respiraton Measurement Range: at least 0~60 bpm			
	Oxygen Saturation(SPO2) Meas. Range: at			
	least 70~100%			
	NIBP : Method: Oscillometric, Mode: Manual,			
	Auto, Resolution: 1 mmHg			
	Shall have Over-pressure protection: (Adult			
	300mmHg; Child 220mmHg			
	Temperature : Meas. Range: at least 20~50C,			
	Resolution: 0.1 C , Accuracy: +/- 0.2 C			
	1			
	Operation Environment : Temperature: 0~45C			
	, Humidity: 30~85%(non-condensing)			
	<u>,</u>			
	Appaganian Floater 111- f 1' 11			
	Accessories Electrode cable for disposable			
	electrode (3 leads) NIBP cuff for adults NIBP			
	cuff for children Hose for NIBP cuff			
	Respiration Sensor Power cord Disposable			
	electrode (5 pcs) Temperature sensor - Adult			
	(rectal) SpO2 sensor reusable Console /			
	Bedside Holding Device			
	Standards			
	CE; EC Marked US FDA; ISO certification			
LI			I	1

3.	Infusion	Bolus: 600ml/h	No	4	
	Pump	• Flow rate range: 1-600ml/h			
	Fump	• Volume limit: 1-9999 ml			
		• Accuracy:±5%			
		• KVO flow rate: 1ml/h, keep vein open KVO			
		rate			
		• Power supply: AC100-240V, 50/60 Hz, 25VA			
		• Water Proof: IP *I			
		• Battery: Rechargeable lithium polymer			
		battery, 7.4 V, 1650mAh			
		• Electrical safety: compliance with the			
		requirements of IEC 60601-1.			
		• Max. Power consummation: 25W			
		• Battery recharge: When the pump is			
		connected to the AC power, the battery will			
		automatically recharge About 8-14 hours to			
		recharge fully Can run for more than 5 hours			
		continuously after fully recharged.			
		• Fuse Type: 220V 2A*2, 12V 2A*2			
		• Display or information: Flow rate, volume			
		limit, accumulated volume, power indicator			
		light, bed No., air, occlusion, empty.			
		• Alarm function: Infusion completion,			
		occlusion, air bubble, low battery, control			
		abnormal, no AC power supply, installation			
		error.			
		Outer shell material: ABS plastic			
		 operating condition: Environment 			
		• pressure 50-106kPa, related humidity 30%-			
		90%			
		Storage and transport condition:			
		• pressure 50-106kPa, relative humidity 30%-			
		90%.			
		Applicable infusion pipe: All standard			
		infusion pipe use "double dove" to test			
		• EMC: Complies with IEC/EN60601-1-2 and			
		IEC/EN60601-2-24.			
4.	Syringe	Should be easy to use and nurse friendly.	No	4	
		Should have automatic syringe size and model			
	Pump	tion			
		Should have large format LCD/TFT display.			
		Should have a minimum flow rate range from 0	.1 –		
		1200 ml/hr for 50ml syringe, 0.1 – 100 ml/hr for 20ml syringe and 0.1 – 60 ml/hr for	10m1		
		syringe.			
		Syringe range from 20-50/60 ml.			
		Should have a flow rate accuracy of $\pm 2\%$			
		Should have a bolus rate up to 1000ml/hr fo	or 50		
		ml syringe.			
		Should have automatic and manual bolus.			

	1		1	 1
		Should have at least 3 levels of programmable oc-		
		clusion pressure. Should have automatic bolus reduction system to		
		avoid accidental bolus delivery after		
		occlusion incident.		
		Should have a rechargeable battery with back up		
		time of minimum 3 hours.		
		Pump must trigger following alarms with visual in-		
		dication: -		
		i. Occlusion Pressure Alarmii. KVO or 3 min pre- alarm		
		ii. KVO or 3 min pre- alarm iii. Syringe empty and volume infused alarm		
		Internal malfunction and Battery Charge Low		
		iv. Alarm		
		Syringe disengaged and incorrectly placed		
		v. alarm		
		vi. Alarm loudness control.		
		vii. No mains		
		viii		
		. Line disconnected (rapid pressure drop). Should work with input 200 to 240Vac 50 Hz sup-		
		ply.		
		Should have safety certificate from a competent		
		authority CE / FDA (US) / STQC Certificate /		
		STQC S certificate or valid detailed electrical and		
		functional safety test report from ERTL.		
		Copy of the certificate / test report shall be produced		
		along with the technical bid .		
		Manufacturer's warranty of not less than one (1)		
		year. Should be Inclusive of full service and		
		par ts		
5.	Sanc-	The machine must be mobile with antistatic No	4	
	tion ma-	castor with brakes		
		Castors approx 10mm diameter		
	chine	A) DIMENSIONS:		
	me-	A) DIMENSIONS: - Height Approx: 35 cm		
	chanical	- Width Approx: 35 cm		
		- Length approx: 25 cm		
	ventila-			
	tor ICU	B) PERFORMANCE		
		-Vacuum- 600mmHg Max - Flow – 40 I/m Max		
		- Collection jars – 2 x 3L impact resistant		
		- Hydrophobic filter manda-		
		tory		
		C) POWER REQUIREMENTS - 240V -50Hz		
		- 270 V -30112		
6.	Defibril-	Should be a Low Energy Biphasic defibrillator No	4	
	lator	monitor with Recorder, having capability to		
		deliver shocks from 2 Joules to 200 Joules.		
		Should monitor ECG through paddles, pads		
		and monitoring electrodes and Defibrillate		
		through pads and paddles.		

			I		
		Should compensate for body impedance for a			
		range of 25 to 150 ohms Should have a built in			
		50 mm strip printer			
		Should have charging time of less than 5			
		seconds for maximum energy.			
		Should have High resolution more than 8 inch			
		Colour display for viewing monitoring			
		parameters like ECG, SpO2, NIBP and etCO2			
		with 4 waveform capability of 4 seconds.			
		Both Adult and pediatric paddles should be			
		available.			
		Should have event summary facility for			
		recording and printing at least 55 events.			
		Should have a battery capable of usage for at			
		least 5 hours of monitoring.			
		Should be capable of printing Reports on			
		Event summary, configuration, self test,			
		battery capacity etc.			
		Should have facility for self test/check before			
		usage and set up function.			
		Should have facility to monitor parameters			
		like SpO2, NIBP and etCO2 along with non			
		invasive pacing (Demand & Fixed mode)			
		facility.			
		Should be able to upgrade the defibrillator for			
		12 lead ECG monitoring and ECG transmission			
		4) System Configuration Accessories, spares			
		and consumables			
		Defibrillator with AED and External Pacemaker			
		– 01 Adult with Built in Paediatric External			
		Paddles - 01 Patient cables - 01 ECG Rolls - 50			
		Adult SpO2 reusable Sensor – 01 Adult NIBP			
		Cuff and Hose – 01 88 etCO2 Tubing (box of			
		20) - 01 box AED Multifunction Pads for			
		Adults - 10 pairs with Each unit			
		Environmental factors			
		The unit shall be capable of operating			
		continuously in ambient temperature of $5 - 45$			
		deg C and relative humidity of up to 95% Shall			
		meet IEC-60601-1-2:2001(Or Equivalent BIS)			
		General Requirements of Safety for			
		Electromagnetic Compatibility. 6) Power			
		Supply Power input to be 120-240VAC, 50-60			
		Hz Should have a battery capable of usage for a	tleast 5		
		hours			
7.	Blood/G	BLOOD GAS ANALYZER	No	4	
	as Ana-	1. Portable, catridge based analyzer			
		2. Measures 15 parameters;39 derived parame-			
	lyzer	ters			
		3. Sample volume of only 70microlitres			
		4.100 seconds from results to results			
		5. Automated quality control			

8.	Ripple mat- tress	 6. Fully operational on battery 7. Full LIS/HIS Conductivity 8. Automatic enable Thickness : 0.35 mm. Size (inflated) : 200 x 90 cm. Height of cells (inflated) : 2.54cm. 	No	4	
		Number of cell (inflated) : 130. Air output : 3.5 Liter. Cycle time : every 5 minutes. Power : 220 V / 110. Pressure range : 110 – 140 mm Hg (adjustable)			
9.	Emer- gency Anaes- thesia trolley plus re- suscita- tion equip- ment	Made of All Aluminium With shelf to hold a defibrillator Cranberry in colour Of Double wall construction With 6 drawers With resuscitation board With oxygen tank bracket Slide through side shelf Top plastic Soft grip handles Drug trays with handles With suction unit holder With Hospital grade 3 pin power outlet strip With key locking drawers With stabilizing frame having bumpers to pre- vent injuries With one swivel castor, two swivel with brakes and one tracking castor	No	4	

Unsustainable prices will not be considered

Signature of tenderer

Note:

In case of discrepancy between unit price and total, the unit price shall prevail.

Signature of tenderer _____

SECTION VIII- STANDARD FORMS

Notes on standard forms

Notes on the sample Forms

1. Form of Tender

The form of tender must be completed by the tenderer and submitted with the tender documents. It must also be duly signed by duly authorized representatives of the tenderer.

2. Contract Form

The Contract Form shall not be completed by the tenderer at the time of submitting the tender. The Contract Form shall be completed after contract award and should incorporate the accepted contract price.

2. Confidential Business Questionnaire Form

This form must be completed by the tenderer and submitted with the tender documents.

3. Tender Security Form

When required by the tender documents the tender shall provide the tender security either in the form included herein or in another format acceptable to the procuring entity.

5. Performance Security Form

The performance security form should not be completed by the tenderers at the time of tender preparation. Only the successful tenderer will be required to provide performance security in the form provided herein or in another form acceptable to the procuring entity.

6. Bank Guarantee for Advance Payment Form

When Advance payment is requested for by the successful bidder and agreed by the procuring entity, this form must be completed fully and duly signed by the authorized officials of the bank

STANDARD FORMS

Table of Contents

FORM OF TENDER	49 -
CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS QUESTIONNAIRE	49 -
CONTRACT FORM	51 -
TENDER – SECURING DECLARATION FORM	52
PERFORMANCE SECURITY FORM	54
AUTHORITY GUARANTEE FOR ADVANCE PAYMENT FORM	55
MANUFACTURER'S AUTHORIZATION FORM	56
FORM RB 1	57
REPUBLIC OF KENYA PUBLIC PROCUREMENT ADMINISTRATIVE RE BOARD	
FORM SD1	58

FORM OF TENDER

TENDER NEGOTIATION NO: 821835-2020/2021

Date: _____

To: The County Secretary County Government of Kirinyaga P. O. Box 260-10304 <u>**Kutus**</u>

Sir/Madam:

1. Having examined the tender documents including Addenda

2. We undertake, if our Tender is accepted, to deliver install and commission the equipment in accordance with the delivery schedule specified in the Schedule of Requirements.

4. We agree to abide by this Tender for a period of [Number] days from the date fixed for tender opening of the Instructions to tenderers, and it shall remain binding upon us and may be accepted at any time before the expiration of that period.

5. This Tender, together with your written acceptance thereof and your notification of award, shall constitute a Contract, between us. Subject to signing of the Contract by the parties.

6. We understand that you are not bound to accept the lowest or any tender you may receive.

Dated this _____day of _____20 ____

[Signature]

[In the capacity of]

Duly authorized to sign tender for an on behalf of _____

CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS QUESTIONNAIRE

You are requested to give the particulars indicated in Part 1 and either Part 2 (a), 2(b) or 2(c) whichever applied to your type of business.

You are advised that it is a serious offence to give false information on this form

Part I- General :	
Business Name	
Location of business premises	
Plot No	Street/Road
Postal Address	Tel. No
Nature of business	
Current Trade Licence No	Expiring
date	
Maximum value of business which you can	handle at any one time :
K£	
Name of your bankers	Branch

	Part 2 (a) – Sole Proprietor Your name in full.
	Part 2 (b) Partnership Given details of partners as follows: Name Nationality Citizenship Details Shares
	Part 2 (c) – Registered Company: Private or Public State the nominal and issued capital of company- Nominal K£
	Issued K£ Given details of all directors as follows:- Name Nationality Citizenship Details Shares 1. 1.
	2 3 4 5
Date .	

*if Kenya Citizen, indicate under "Citizenship Details" whether by Birth, Naturalization or Registration.

CONTRACT FORM

WHEREAS the Procuring entity invited tenders for certain goods] and has accepted a tender by the tenderer for the supply of those goods in the sum of [contract price in words and figures] (hereinafter called "the Contract Price).

NOW THIS AGREEMENT WITNESSETH AS FOLLOWS:

1. In this Agreement words and expressions shall have the same meanings as are respectively assigned to them in the Conditions of Contract referred to:

2. The following documents shall be deemed to form and be read and construed as part of this Agreement viz:

- a) the Tender Form and the Price Schedule submitted by the tenderer
- b) the Schedule of Requirements
- c) the Technical Specifications
- d) the General Conditions of Contract
- e) the Special Conditions of contract; and
- f) the Procuring entity's Notification of Award

3. Tenderer as hereinafter mentioned, the tender hereby covenants with the Procuring entity to provide the goods and to remedy defects therein in conformity in all respects with the provisions of the Contract

4. The Procuring entity hereby covenants to pay the tenderer in consideration of the provisions of the goods and the remedying of defects therein, the Contract Price or such other sum as may become payable under the provisions of the Contract at the times and in the manner prescribed by the contract.

IN WITNESS whereof the parties hereto have caused this Agreement to be executed in accordance with their respective laws the day and year first above written.

Signed, sealed, delivered by ______the _____(for the Procuring entity

Signed, sealed, delivered by ______the _____(for the tenderer in the presence of

(Amend accordingly if provided by Insurance Company)

TENDER – SECURING DECLARATION FORM

[The Bidder shall complete in this form in accordance with the instructions indicated]

Date: ______ Tender No. _____

For:

To: The County Government of Kirinyaga P. O. Box 260 -10304 Kutus

We, the undersigned, declare that:

1. We understand that, according to your conditions, bid must be supported by a Bid Securing Declaration.

2. We accept that we will be automatically be suspended from being eligible for bidding in any contract with the Purchaser for the period of time of [insert number of months or years] starting on [insert date], if we are in breach of our obligation(s) under the bid conditions, because we –

(a) Have withdrawn our bid during the period of bid validity; or

(b) Having been notified of the acceptance of our Bid by the Purchaser during the period of bid validity,

(i) fail or refuse to execute the contract, if required, or

(ii) fail or refuse to furnish the Performance Security, in accordance with the Instructions to Tenderers

3. We understand that this Bid Securing Declaration shall expire if we are not the successful Bidder, upon the earlier of

(i) our receipt of a copy of your notification of the name of the successful Bidder; or

(ii) twenty-eight days after the expiration of our Tender

4. We understand that if we are a Joint Venture, the Bid Securing Declaration must be in the name of the Joint Venture that submits bid and the Joint Venture has not been legally constituted at the time of bidding, the Bid Securing Declaration shall be in the names of all future partners as named in the letter of intent.

Signed:

[insert signature of person whose name and capacity are shown] In the capacity of:

[insert legal capacity of person signing the Bid Securing Declaration]

Name:

Duly	authorized	to	sign	the	bid	for	and	on	behalf	of:
[insert complete name of Bidder]										
Dated on day of [insert date of signing]										

PERFORMANCE SECURITY FORM

То

[name of Procuring entity]

 WHEREAS
 [name of tenderer] (hereinafter called "the tenderer") has undertaken, in pursuance of Contract No.

 [reference
 number
 of
 the
 contract]
 dated

 ______20
 to supply
 [description

 of goods/ (hereinafter called "the Contract").
 [description

AND WHEREAS it has been stipulated by you in the said Contract that the tenderer shall furnish you with a Authority guarantee by a reputable Authority for the sum specified therein as security for compliance with the Tenderer's performance obligations in accordance with the Contract.

AND WHEREAS we have agreed to give the tenderer a guarantee:

This guarantee is valid until the _____ day of _____20 ____Signed and seal of the Guarantors

[name of Authority or financial institution]

[address]

[date]

AUTHORITY GUARANTEE FOR ADVANCE PAYMENT FORM

[name of tender]

Gentlemen and/or Ladies:

We further agree that no change or addition to or other modification of the terms of the Contract to be performed there-under or of any of the Contract documents which may be made between the Procuring entity and the tenderer, shall in any way release us from any liability under this guarantee, and we hereby waive notice of any such change, addition, or modification.

Yours truly, Signature and seal of the Guarantors

[name of Authority or financial institution]

[address]

[date]

MANUFACTURER'S AUTHORIZATION FORM

To [name of the Procuring entity]

We hereby extend our full guarantee and warranty as per the General Conditions of Contract for the goods offered for supply by the above firm against this Invitation for Tenders.

[Signature for and on behalf of manufacturer]

Note: This letter of authority should be on the letterhead of the Manufacturer and should be signed by a person competent.

FORM RB 1

REPUBLIC OF KENYA PUBLIC PROCUREMENT ADMINISTRATIVE REVIEW BOARD

APPLICATION NO.....OF......20.

BETWEEN

.....APPLICANT

ANDRESPONDENT (Procuring Entity)

REQUEST FOR REVIEW

I/We......fax No.....Tel. No......Email, hereby request the Public Procurement Administrative Review Board to review the whole/part of the above mentioned decision on the following grounds , namely:-

1.

2.

etc.

By this memorandum, the Applicant requests the Board for an order/orders that: - 1.

2. etc SIGNED(Applicant) Dated on......day of/...20...

FOR OFFICIAL USE ONLY

SIGNED Board Secretary

FORM SD1

SELF DECLARATION FORMS (r 62)

REPUBLIC OF KENYA

PUBLIC PROCUREMENT REGULATORY AUTHORITY (PPRA)

SELF DECLARATION THAT THE PERSON/TENDERER IS NOT DEBARRED IN THE MATTER OF THE PUBLIC PROCUREMENT AND ASSET DISPOSAL ACT 2015.

I, being a resident of In the Republic of ----- do hereby make a statement as follows:-

1. THAT I am the Company Secretary/ Chief Executive/Managing Director/Principal Officer/Director of (Insert name of the Company) who is a Bidder in respect of **Tender No.** For For (Insert tender title/description) for (Insert name of the Procuring entity) and duly authorized and competent to make this statement.

2. THAT the aforesaid Bidder, its Directors and subcontractors have not been debarred from participating in procurement proceeding under Part IV of the Act.

3. THAT what is deponed to hereinabove is true to the best of my knowledge, information and belief.

•••••••••••••••	••••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	
(Title)	(Signature)	(Date) Bidder Offic	cial

Stamp

Note: This form <u>MUST</u> be filled, signed and submitted by all the bidders participating in this tender. This is a mandatory requirement under the new Public Procurement Asset and Disposal Act 2015 that came into effect on 7^{th} January 2016

FORM SD2

SELF DECLARATION FORMS (r 62)

REPUBLIC OF KENYA

PUBLIC PROCUREMENT REGULATORY AUTHORITY (PPRA)

SELF DECLARATION THAT THE PERSON/TENDERER WILL NOT ENGAGE IN ANY CORRUPT OR FRAUDULENT PRACTICE.

I, being a resident of In the Republic of ----- do hereby make a statement as follows:-

1. THAT I am the Chief Executive/Managing Director/Principal Officer/Director of

2. THAT the aforesaid Bidder, its servants and/or agents /subcontractors will not engage in any corrupt or fraudulent practice and has not been requested to pay any inducement to any member of the Board, Management, Staff and/or employees and/or agents of(insert name of the Procuring entity) which is the procuring entity.

4. THAT the aforesaid Bidder will not engage /has not engaged in any corrosive practice with other bidders participating in the subject tender

5. THAT what is deponed to hereinabove is true to the best of my knowledge information and belief.

(Signature) (Date) Bidder's Official Stamp

Note:

This form <u>MUST</u> be filled, signed and submitted by all the bidders participating in this tender. This is a mandatory requirement under the new Public Procurement Asset and Disposal Act 2015 that came into effect on 7^{th} January 2016